
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 
pse.com 

April 23, 2025 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Jeff Killip 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re: Closeout Report of Puget Sound Energy’s Kitsap Non-Wires Alternatives RFP 
 Docket UE-240085 

Dear Director Killip, 

Enclosed for filing please find the Closeout Report of Puget Sound Energy (PSE) for the 
Kitsap Non-Wires Alternatives (NWA) Request for Proposals (RFP). The Closeout Report 
summarizes responses to the Kitsap NWA RFP and is being filed in Docket UE-240085 within 
90 days of the conclusion of the RFP process, as required by Washington Administrative Code 
480-107-145(2).1 In addition, PSE will post the Closeout Report on its public RFP webpage.2

Under the provisions of WAC 480-07-160, PSE requests applicable bid pricing in this 
filing be designated as confidential, due to the number of bids by technology type. In accordance 
with WAC 480-07-160(5), PSE has clearly designated and marked confidential information. PSE 
is therefore enclosing both confidential and redacted versions of the Closeout Report. 

If you have questions about this filing or the Kitsap NWA RFP, please contact Stephen 
Collins, Regulatory Affairs Initiatives Manager, at Stephen.Collins@pse.com. If you have any 
other questions, please contact me at Wendy.Gerlitz@pse.com.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Wendy Gerlitz  
Wendy Gerlitz 
Director, Regulatory Policy 
Puget Sound Energy  
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA 98009-9734  
425-462-3051

1 For the purpose of WAC 480-10-142(2), the RFP process concluded on January 23, 2025 when PSE filed the IE 
report. PSE did not execute any contracts as a result of the RFP. 
2  https://www.pse.com/en/pages/energy-supply/acquiring-energy/Kitsap-Non-wires-Alternatives-RFP.  
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